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                                             CRAIG’S COLUMN  
 
Some years ago I learned about Commonplace Books.  A commonplace book is          

created by selecting passages that particularly appeal to you from poetry and prose        

and collecting them in one journal.  This used to be a common practice in the 18
th

         

and 19
th

 century.  
 
I created my own commonplace book when I first learned of it fifteen or so years ago.        

It contains poems by e.e. cummings, Adrienne Rich, and May Sarton, scripture ranging from the Wisdom of 

Solomon to an adaption of Psalm 90, to readings from ministers from the 18
th

 to the 20
th

 century.  I have 

memorized many of the readings in it and I feel that doing so has enriched and deepened my inner life.  
 
What would you put in your commonplace book? What readings, poetry, and prose might you find worth 

recording and turning to time and time again?  I encourage you to create your own collection. It doesn't        

need to be elaborate or organized.   
 
My collection of meaningful readings is just for me.  I've never felt a need to share it with anyone, though I 

assure you that if you attend Sunday morning worship with any regularity, you have heard at least some of  

the readings in it.  I also keep a separate commonplace book in which I store comics and cartoons that make 

me laugh.  Sometimes, when I need a few laughs, I pull it out.  It may not solve any of my problems, but at 

least it helps to lighten my spirit.  
 
 I’ll be on vacation from July 1 to August 1st. If you or someone you know needs pastoral care, please contact 

the Caring Committee, Lorell Remington is the chairperson.  Any other concerns should be directed to the 

church President, Bill Ternent.                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                          --Craig 

 

JULY—But Not EVERYBODY is on Vacation!  
 
July seems to be the month when everyone has gone somewhere else.  Our minister will be on vacation, our 

regular pianist will be in Greece, and our choir director will be away for an extended period.  Luckily, we are a 

congregation that steps up to the plate.   Our RE director Deb Hanson and several of her talented young 

students will provide the music for three of the four Sundays.  We have two guest speakers, Bill Lazarus and 

Dan Gribbin, lined up for July 13 and 20, and Martha Brandt will play on July 20.  Last but not least, the month 

will begin and end with services that feature congregational participation.  On July 6, some of us will weigh in 

on "What Patriotism Means To Me" and on July 27, we'll hear from several members on "Why I Come to UU."   

Please make a special effort to come to the July Sunday services and support our relief pitchers and pinch 

hitters.   They just might turn out to be the All-Stars! 

                                                                                                                                                                        --Ellen Nielsen 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE— Looking Ahead 
 
 Our individual and collective sense of community, our caring about and doing for 

one another is the spirit, the heart, the very soul of our Unitarian Universalist 

Society.  Without it there would be far less of value to draw us here.   
 
That “caring about and doing for” initiative is expressed in the many aspects of our 

worship services, our Religious Education and Life-Long Learning programs, our committee activities, our 

minister challenging us to inspect our beliefs and consider new dimensions and understandings of the nature 

and wonder of being. 
 
Much of the time what we need to do is well within the skill sets we all share.  For instance,  we are familiar 

with the many different tasks we must complete in order to stage a dinner, organize an every-member 

auction, or a hold a successful building and grounds clean-up day.   Other challenges require specialized 

knowledge or experience, but trying to find and ask the right person for assistance is difficult. 
 
Sometimes we need help, and we don’t know where to turn.   At the same time, we feel certain that 

somewhere among us is people with the right knowledge and experience – and probably the desire – to help 

us if they knew we needed their assistance, if we would only ask them.  
 
Well, we can start with asking for that help.  For instance, right here at UU, we need the help of someone with 

personnel or HR backgrounds to review our personnel policies to make sure they are up to date and to discuss 

how they might be improved for the future.     
 
We could also benefit from listening to folks who have experience with both internal and external 

communication, folks who could help us build an information/ public relations plan and program to serve our 

members, friends and guests.  Such a program would also connect to individuals outside our church who may 

be searching for but have not yet found what our unique approach to religion offers.                                    
 
 Also, we need additional operators for the sound system, and several of our committees would welcome new 

members.  These possibilities are just a beginning. 
 
Beyond filling our current specific needs, we really would benefit from learning from the experience and 

expertise of all kinds which each of us might be willing to share to help strengthen and serve our community.  

To that end we will be in contact with you as members or friends in the future.  
 
Thanks for all you do for all of us. Have a pleasant and safe summer.                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                                                      -- Bill Ternent 

 

 

WATERFIRE PROVIDENCE—Love Reaches Out 
 
A major feature of every General Assembly is a public witness— an opportunity to stand 

on the side of love in our host city.  This June, at the GA in Providence, Rhode Island, the 

Unitarian Universalist Association will co-sponsor WaterFire Providence  under the theme “Love Reaches Out.” 

The collaboration will honor our belief that love is justice.   We will be witnessing for the power of love to 

change the world in radical, faithful ways.  See more about the GA at http://www.uua.org/ga/justice/witness/ 
 
WaterFire is a non-profit riverfront community arts festival whose mission is to foster community engagement 

and creatively transform the city. The festival is a celebration of community, the arts, and the natural world. 
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 ALLIANCE NEWS—Thank You, UUSDBA Members! 
 
        On behalf of the homeless children at Family Renew, I want to thank everyone for their 

generous donations.  The April 20th Share-the-Plate offering for Family Renew and the 
Alliance Soup Lunch together have raised $832, making it possible to provide new sneakers  
and socks for all the school-aged children living at the Family Renew Communities.  We will 
provide new shoes for 45 children.  They will be measured by their social worker for proper 
sizing.  Then we will purchase the shoes and socks, wrap, tag and, then deliver them before 
school begins in August 2014.  The children are thrilled since these shoes are often the 
first new pair they have ever worn. This project has been a success since 2006, and to date, 
our Society has provided about 600 pairs of new shoes.  Thank you again for your generosity.                                 
                                                                                                                           In Service,                                                            
                                                                                                                           Joyce Nelson 

 

SHARE THE PLATE—Halifax Urban Ministries 
 

When the plate is passed on July 20, please be generous in your support for one      

of our long-time partners, Halifax Urban Ministries.   Volusia and Flagler counties  

have some 20,000 families in need, and HUM has provided services in our  

community for over 30 years. These include temporary housing, food, counselling  

and emergency assistance as well as support programs. 
 

 Some of these include the Star Center Family Shelter and the Bridge of Hope daily lunches schedule, as well as 

the Feed-a-Family program.  In addition to these services, HUM offers assistance in securing employment 

(Internet/telephone access, bus passes, haircuts, showers, laundry and even bicycles).  Also HUM can aid 

needy individuals with medical and prescription assistance as well as other forms of financial help such as with 

rent and utilities.   HUM volunteers can help clients obtain copies of birth certificates and Social Security or 

identification cards.  Simply obtaining these documents can lead to jobs or other types of assistance.   
 
Your special Share-the-Plate donation to Halifax Urban Ministries can help build up our community and put 

into practice our UU principles, so please be generous on July 20
th

 when we pass our collection plate.                                         
                                                                                                                                                                         --Ellen Nielsen 

 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION—Notes from the Back Room 
 
We are now in the thick of summertime and are looking for volunteers to help us create another fascinating 

session of share your passion – volunteers bringing their hobbies, skills, interests to share with the kids.       

Last year we learned about fossils, a trip through Native American sites, sustainable living, poetry writing      

and more.  The students will have an opportunity to really meet the adults of our society and the adults get to,          

well, have fun with us.   Tell us a story, bring in a collection, show us some pictures and you will have new 

friends learning from your experience.  Contact Mary   or Debbie Hanson to set up a date. 
 
We are just finishing up a unit entitled “The Search for Truth.”  This rather philosophical topic is a key 

component of what makes UUs different from followers of other faiths.  There are many different types of 

truths— personal, universal, scientific.  We have been discussing them and asking what to do when your truth 

is challenged as well as learning how to tell truth from an opinion.  Masks are used in cultures to cover or to 

reveal the truth and we have been making our own elaborate versions.  Look for them soon!                                                                                                                                        

                                                                                                                                                                     --Debbie Hanson                                                       
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MINISTERIAL SEARCH UPDATE  
 
Our UU Search Team members have been charged with finding candidates for a “settled” or permanent 

minister to join us by September 2015.  The Team felt that in order to find a good “match” to our 

congregation, our first task should be to establish a clear profile of our membership and how the congregation 

envisions its future.  Then we all might better know what to value in a new minister and how he/she might 

best serve our UU.  Our congregational profile might also help enlighten prospective candidates about us.  
 
This summer, Team members are designing a survey/questionnaire that will help us determine specific 

characteristics that define our congregation and also what our UU members and friends hope to find in a new 

minister.  We encourage all to participate in this exploration by attending cottage meetings and completing 

the survey.  We expect that the cottage meetings will involve interesting exchanges of ideas that might 

stimulate more discussion and thinking about our congregational needs as a whole.   
 
To simplify the process, all UU members and friends can complete the questionnaire online via an e-mail link 

after attending one of the cottage meetings.  We hope that most survey participants will want to respond to 

questions electronically, but a paper copy of the survey can be available.  
 
While some aspects of this search process must remain confidential, the Team expects to make our search as 

transparent a process as possible, with participation by everyone in our congregation.  We hope all UU 

members and friends will take time to be involved in the cottage meetings and complete the survey.   In the 

meantime, please feel free to discuss your interest and concerns with our members:  Chris Gruner (chair), 

Beverly Berger, Tom Hilburn, Cliff Jackson, Dan Kennedy, Evan Rivers and Carolyn West.  

 

 

Highlights of the Ministerial Search Calendar:   
 
Now through October:  The Ministerial Search Team will facilitate cottage meetings with our UU Members  

      and Friends, distribute a survey to gather information about our congregation— who we are, what we  

      need, and what we want in the future.  Based on what we find, the Team will prepare a Congregational  

      Record that will help the UUA and potential ministerial candidates know us better.  
 
November 1:  The Team will send our Congregational Record to Marni Harmony, regional rep for UUA, for her   

      review and eventual posting to our UUSDBA website.  
 
Mid- November: The Team will complete our “Packet” (with both an online version and a hardcopy binder)  

      that includes a more detailed and comprehensive picture of our congregation.                                                           

      It will include a “Letter of Agreement” indicating what salary/benefits we will offer to a new minister  

      coming to UUSDBA.  Our Negotiating Team (to be established by our Board) will prepare this letter.  
 
Early January: The Team receives a list of ministers who are interested in our congregation.  
 
Mid-January:   Selection of Pre-Candidates:  The Team reviews the Ministerial Profiles of the ministers and  

       selects our “Pre-Candidates,” those ministers we are interested in considering in our search.  
 
February through March: Pre-Candidating:  Those ministers we have chosen will arrive, meet with the Team  

       and deliver a sermon in a “neutral pulpit.”  These pre-candidate visits allow prospective ministers to visit    

       the area and accompany Search Team members to selected “neutral pulpits” (i.e. UU churches  

       outside of Volusia County.)   
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First Thursday in April:  Offering Day:  This is the first day on which we can make an offer to our chosen  

       Candidate.   If the candidate is interested, we then invite her/him to visit our congregation.  
 
April or May: Candidating Week:  The selected Candidate spends a week with us, speaks in our pulpit, meets  

        members of the congregation and takes part in any and all congregational activities.  At the end of  

        Candidating Week, the congregation meets to vote on the candidate, whether or not to accept this  

        person as our new settled minister.   

                                                                                                                                                    --Ministerial Search Team 

 

 

DENOMINATIONAL AFFAIRS— Free Marissa Now Campaign  
 

SisterSong, a women-of-color reproductive justice collective, is partnering with the 

Free Marissa Now Campaign to host the conference “Standing Our Ground: Raising 

Our Voices against Reproductive Oppression and Violence against Women” in 

Jacksonville, Florida, on July 25-28, 2014.    
  
The weekend will include special training on Friday, followed by the Reproductive 

Justice Institute on Saturday.  The Saturday panel discussions and breakout sessions will feature SisterSong's 

national member organizations and scholarly studies presentations as well as discussions with activists for 

social change and human rights advocates. 
 

The Free Marissa Now Mobilization Campaign has organized to help free Marissa Alexander, who is a survivor 

of domestic violence.  She was sentenced to twenty years in prison for defending herself against her abusive 

partner.  Alexander was arrested in August 2010, after firing one warning shot inside her Jacksonville home. 

There were no injuries.  
 

Alexander’s lawyers sought protection through Florida’s Stand Your Ground Law, arguing that she acted in 

self-defense as her husband threatened and attacked her.  However, the court ruled that Stand Your Ground 

didn't apply to her.  This spring the Florida legislature extended the law's protections to include warning shots.  
 
SisterSong members are joining with the Free Marissa Now Campaign on Monday, July 28, when conference 

attendees will march to the Duval County Courthouse to stand in solidarity with Marissa Alexander and in 

opposition to the reproductive injustices that this case and legislation has made public.    
 
SisterSong is comprised of 80 local, regional and national grassroots organizations in the United States and is a 

growing movement within Florida.   Their goal is to “mobilize women of color around our lived experiences by 

bringing women of color together, encouraging our collective sustainability through mentoring and self-help, 

providing a framework that resonates with our lived experience organizing and mobilizing to affect change.”  

For more information, go to www.sistersong.net or call (404) 756-2680.         

                                                                                                                                                                  

 According to the UUA website, “Unitarian Universalists have been on the 

frontline of women’s reproductive rights and anti-racist work for decades.  The 

commitment to reproductive justice would reenergize that commitment, and pay 

attention to the important intersections of race, class and gender.  This work 

would be informed by the feminist theologians, reproductive justice advocates, 

and UUs in the reproductive justice movement.”                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                     --Jean Scott 
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NEW MEMBER RECOGNITION CEREMONY 
 
On Sunday, June 10, 2014 our UU welcomed six 

wonderful new members to our congregation, 

Linda Sanders, Renny Roker, Leigh Montgomery, 

Harry White, Desiree Martinez and Tom Hilburn. 
 

After our new members took part in the 

welcoming, they each formally signed The Book, 

affirming their official membership in our Society 

and accepting its privileges and responsibilities: 
  
 

Congregation: 

Love is the spirit of this Society and service is its 

aim— to dwell together in peace and freedom,       

to seek the truth, and to help one another.  This       

is our goal.  We, the members of the Unitarian 

Universalist Society of the Daytona Beach Area,                                                                                                                       

are committed to this goal and invite you to join                                                                                                                        

us in promising to uphold it. 
 
New Members: 

We share your commitment and accept your invitation.                                                                                                                   

We covenant to dwell together in peace and freedom,                                                                                                                    

to seek the truth, and to help one another. 

 

 

 

          
                                                     

 

Congregation: 

We welcome you into our beloved community of memory and hope. 
 
All: 

    May we, the membership of this congregation, new and old, remain faithful to the spirit of Love and our shared  

    commitment to dwell together in peace and freedom, to seek the truth, and to help one another.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                           

From left to right:  Linda Sanders, Renny Roker, Leigh 

Montgomery, Harry White, Desiree Martinez and Tom Hilburn  

President Bill Ternent welcomes Linda Sanders and Renny Roker 

Rev. Roshaven welcomes Desiree Martinez and            

Tom Hilburn with Donna Jordan, Membership Chair 

Welcome, New 

Members! 
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                                                                          July 2014    

 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
 

 

 

1 

  
  

Meditation:         
      6:30-8:30 pm 
  
N Anon:  7-8 pm   

  

2 

 
 

CUUPS:                 

       7-9 pm 

3 
Caring Committee: 
        10 am-noon 

Democracy Now: 

   10:30-12:30 pm 

Way of Mastery: 

     4:30-6 pm  

Membership Mtg. 

         5-6:30 pm 

N Anon:  7-8 pm 
 

4 
 
Homeschool:      
      10 am-2 pm 
 
 
First Friday  
  potluck: 
       6 -8:30 pm 
 
Independence 
�  Day!  � 

5 
 

6 

Discussion:     
      9:15-10:15 am 

Service:             
     10:30-11:30 am 

Talk About:      
     noon-1 pm  
 
Tai Chi:  5-6 pm  

N Anon:  7-8 pm 

 

7 

 
 
 
  
Yoga:                 
      6:15-7:45 pm 
 
Buddhist Sangha: 

    7:30-8:30 pm 

8 
 
Writers Group:             

      10 am - noon 
  
Meditation:         
      6:30-8:30 pm 
 

N Anon:  7-8 pm  
 

9 
 
 
 

 
 

10 
 

Democracy Now: 

  10:30-12:30 pm 
 

Way of Mastery: 

    4:30-6 pm  
 

N Anon:  7-8 pm  

11 
Homeschool:      
      10 am-2 pm 
 
 
 

12               
 

Subud Mtg.:    

     6-9 pm 
 

NE Breeze 

articles due to          

Donna Jordan 

on July 13
th

  

13 
Discussion:     
      9:15-10:15 am 

Service:             
     10:30-11:30 am 

Talk About:      
     noon-1 pm 
 

Tai Chi: 5-6 pm                                  

N Anon: 7-8 pm   

14 
      
 Worship 
Committee Mtg.: 
    noon-1:00 pm 
 
Yoga:                 
      6:15-7:45 pm  
Buddhist Sangha: 

       7:30-8:30 pm 
 
  

15 
 
Finance 
Committee Mtg.: 
      1:30-3 pm 
 
Meditation:         
      6:30-8:30 pm 

N Anon:  7-8 pm  

 

16                
       
CUUPS:                 
          7-9 pm 

17 
 
Democracy Now: 

   10:30-12:30 pm 
 

Way of Mastery: 
    4:30-6 pm 

 
Board Meeting: 
    5-7 pm    

N Anon:  7-8 pm 

18 
    
Homeschool:      
      10 am-2 pm 
  
Crystal   
   Meditation:   
       6-7 pm 
 
 

19 

 
Jotter articles  

due on the 

20
th

  

 
 

 

20 

Discussion:     

      9:15-10:15 am 

Service:             

     10:30-11:30 am 

Talk About:      

      noon-1 pm 
 
Tai Chi: 5-6 pm   

N Anon: 7-8 pm  

21 

 
Yoga:                 

     6:15-7:45 pm 

 

Buddhist Sangha: 

   7:30-8:30 pm 
 

 

22 
Writers Group:             

      10 am - noon 

 
Meditation:         
      6:30-8:30 pm 
 

N Anon:  7-8 pm 

23 
 

      
    

24                    
Democracy Now: 

10:30-12:30 pm 
 

  
Way of Mastery: 

 4:30-6 pm 
 
N Anon:  7-8 pm 

 

25 
 
Homeschool:      
      10 am-2 pm 

 
 
Photography—
Opening 
Reception            
       6-7:30 pm 

26 
 
 

27 
Discussion:     

    9:15-10:15 am 

Service:             

    10:30-11:30 am   

Talk About:      

    noon-1 pm 

Tai Chi: 5-6 pm 

N Anon: 7-8 pm 
 

28 
 

Yoga:                 

     6:15-7:45 pm 
 

Buddhist Sangha: 

   7:30-8:30 pm 

 

29 

                          
Meditation:         
      6:30-8:30 pm 
 

N Anon:  7-8 pm 

30 
 
 

31 
Democracy Now: 

10:30-12:30 pm 

 
  

Way of Mastery: 

 4:30-6 pm 
 
N Anon:  7-8 pm 
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                                                                  Pulpit Presentations for July 2014    
               

Date:                         Topic                                                        Presenter:                                           Service Leader 

July 6 – “What Patriotism Means to Me”                          -- Congregation participates            -- Bill Ternent 

July 13 –“Independence Day and Religious Freedom”   -- Bill Lazarus                                       -- Lorell Remington 

July 20—“Our Spiritual Self-Esteem”                                 -- Dan Gribbin                                     -- Ellen Nielsen                      

                                                                       Share the Plate with Halifax Urban Ministries – Ellen Nielsen  

July 27 – “Why I Come to UU”                                             -- Congregation participates            -- Cliff Jackson 

 

    

 

 

 

Mike List –1
st

                   

Carolyn West –2
nd

                   

Natalie Miller –2
nd

              

Bill Abbuehl – 4
th

         

Fay Dawson – 4
th

  

Terri Kolaska – 10
th

   

Laurie Sherer –11
th

  

Janet Stroumpis- 12
th

 

Jan Ternent – 13
th

 

Allen Gilbert – 16
th

  

Ashley Moore -20
th

 
 

               

  Jim Rothweiler –21
st

             

  Marti King – 26
th       

       

Shannon McLeish –26
th

  

Enda Nolan – 30
th

         

Denise Carter –31
st
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